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AUGUST 30, 2015

Log onto Faith’s website www.faithlutheranokemos.org 24/7 for updates
SUNDAY ANNOUNCEMENTS DEADLINE—TUESDAY EACH WEEK

Submit to Rita at rbarry@faithlutheranokemos.org

OCTOBER NEWSLETTER DEADLINE—SEPTEMBER 21ST

Submit to Rich at faith@mathwhiz.org

ALTAR FLOWER DEDICATIONS        
Today’s altar flowers are given to the glory of God by. . .

Vase 1
Jack and Natalie Dingledine in celebration of their anniversary

Vase 2
Doug and Kay Showers in celebration of their 50th anniversary

PRAYERS OF INTERCESSION

Please lift up in prayer this week:

( Members—Lowell Barricklow, Dale and Mavis Halvorson, 

    Susan Heft, Ken Kleimola and Harry Nawrock

( Friends and family—Annaliese, Chris Cotter, 

    Dick and Lil Jennings and Heather
( Our mission partner congregation(Lansing Redeemer Lutheran Church

( Those in military service(Jon Schoepf, Melody and Adam Wright 
     and Lani Yearicks
( Lutheran Social Services of Michigan children who seek adoption—

    Karl, Terrell, Cameron and Curtis.
NORTH/WEST LOWER MICHIGAN SYNOD PRAYER PARTNERS
As Jesus calls us to be one, even as he and the Father are one, please include

Pastor Janice Hite and the members of Lansing Redeemer Lutheran Church in your prayers of intercession this week. Also lift up Pastor Rebecca Ebb-Speece and the Maple Creek ministry of LSSM, Grand Rapids.
FINANCIAL UPDATE

Week of August 23:


Year-to-date as of July 31:

General fund

$2,208.00
Income

$142,895.37

Loose cash

           .70
Expenses
  158,570.89
World Hunger

       11.00
Net Income
$(15,675.52)

Youth


       10.00
Capital repairs

         1.00


Total
$2,230.70
STEWARDSHIP FOCUS FOR AUGUST
Meridian Township Community Resources Commission

A noisy offering is taken today on behalf of the Meridian Township CRC.

The CRC Emergency Needs Fund is used to help Meridian Township residents with emergency needs such as evictions, utility shutoffs and prescriptions. Some of the other programs the CRC oversees include:

· Ambulance Waiver Program – Meridian Township residents meeting income guidelines may be eligible for a full or partial waiver of their ambulance bill.

· Poverty Exemption – Residents meeting income limits set by the Charter Township of Meridian may be eligible for a partial, or in some cases, full exemption of property taxes.

· Emergency Services – Assistance and referrals for residents facing financial crises.

· MiCAFE – If you are 60 or older and need help applying for food


assistance, help is available.

The resource center is located at 5151 Marsh Road and administered by Human Services Specialist Darla Jackson.

Stewardship Principle: Giving as an act of worship takes us beyond duty to delight.
THIS WEEK’S CHRONOLOGY OF EVENTS

TODAY

Today we will receive our monthly offering to help fight world hunger. 
The offering globe for this special offering is at the sanctuary entrance.
UGANDA: A happy family
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Kyomugisha Shadresi, the mother of five children ages 3 to 13, lives in a rural village in Uganda. She and her youngest daughter, Prossy, had been sick off and on for some time before finally visiting the health center—where they were both diagnosed with HIV. Upon hearing the news, Kyomugisha’s husband sold everything he could and deserted the family, leaving them nearly destitute. Kyomusushi took on whatever work she could do, earning barely enough to feed her family.

ELCA World Hunger, working with Racobao, our partner in Uganda, reached out to Kyomugisha and her family as part of its program of improving the lives of vulnerable families affected by HIV and AIDS. Before long, the family had a small but sturdy new house with a kitchen, clean water and a sanitary latrine—and a few goats to help them earn an income.

Kyomugisha is now the head of a happy family with a brighter future. She says, “I am happy! This really gives me hope, because in [the] future when these goats have offspring, our standard of living will improve. Thank you very much!”
Caring for the Caregiver
Caring for the Caregiver offers caregivers a chance to be cared for. If you are able to be called upon to provide respite for any of those who are care giving with family members, please provide us with your name and phone number. There is an RSVP sheet on the fellowship area table.

10:45 a.m.
Social Justice Group gathering in the library
TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 1ST
12:00 p.m.
Lunch lectionary study group in Pastor Ellen’s office

WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 2ND
  7:30 a.m.    
Men’s study group in the library

  9:30 a.m.    
Quilting and LSSM ACTION in the parish house

LOOKING AHEAD

Sunday, September 6th
9:30 a.m.    WORSHIP

Monday, September 7th    Labor Day    Church office closed
Tuesday, September 8th

12:00 p.m.
Lunch lectionary study in Pastor Ellen’s office

  6:30 p.m.
Pub lectionary study at Okemos Buddies Pub & Grill

Wednesday, September 9th
  7:30 a.m.
Men’s lectionary study

  9:30 a.m.
Quilting and LSSM ACTION

6:30 p.m.
Faith Bells

7:30 p.m.
Chancel Choir

Thursday, September 10th
11:30 a.m.
Caregiver Support Group

Friday, September 11th, 7:00 p.m. 

Films of Faith “GRACE unplugged” 

at the Schultz home, 2155 Butternut Drive, Okemos

RSVP in the fellowship area.

Musically gifted teenaged Grace (AJ Michalka) wants to do more than perform in her father’s church band. She longs for pop stardom, but her father, a former music idol, warns her that fame often comes with a high price and that using her gift in the service of God is a loftier goal. When his former manager pays a visit, Grace decides to take his offer of a shot at the big time. But, the more successful she becomes, the more she feels pressure to compromise her religious values. 
SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 13th

RALLY DAY! 

Fall schedule begins—note Sunday School and worship times!
  9:00 a.m.
Sunday School

10:00 a.m.
WORSHIP

11:00 a.m.
Faith Family Picnic

You are invited to join Faith family and friends to kick off our church year at our annual Rally Day picnic under the tent. There will be games, great food and fellowship. The main dish and beverages will be provided by the Membership Committee. Please sign up in the narthex to bring a dish to pass and RSVP how many members of your family will be attending (this is greatly appreciated for food planning purposes). Feel free to bring any games you have that our children may enjoy. If you prefer to use a lawn chair, bring that as well. In order to be “green,” we ask each family to bring their own table setting; however, if you forget, we will have some on hand. If you are interested in helping with this fun event, please contact Michelle Ransom or Jean Lewis. We’ll see you there!

12:00 p.m.
High School Youth and Parent meeting
Rally Day events cont’d  
1:00 p.m.  “God’s work. Our hands. Sunday” Community Service Project

“When one congregation or a group of congregations gather for service in their local communities, they are the church in that place, taking care of that part of God’s vineyard. But this is all work that we do together. When one congregation works to feed people who are hungry, that is also the entire church coming together. “God’s work. Our hands.” Sunday reminds us that we are church together for the sake of the world.” —ELCA Presiding Bishop Elizabeth Eaton

Immediately following the Rally Day picnic, members of our congregation will be participating in the ELCA “God’s work. Our hands.” effort. On this day, we join ELCA congregations across the country to celebrate “one church, freed in Christ to serve and love our neighbor.” We will be putting our faith into action by doing a service project in a Meridian Township park (specifics will be communicated in the near future).

This project will be one in which families can participate! Please add your names to the narthex sign-up sheet if you will be participating. Also, please indicate if you wish to purchase a shirt ($6.50/shirt).

4:00 p.m.
Worship at the Willows at Okemos
DEADLINE
Back-to-School Breakfast Bags

It won’t be long now before the children in our community go back to school. They will need to start their day with a healthy breakfast. You can help make sure that happens by joining the Caring Committee in the annual back-to-school breakfast bag food drive. Individuals, families and committees are encouraged to shop for any or all of the following items:

Oatmeal


Cold cereal

Pancake mix

Syrup


Canned fruit

Muffin mix

Juice


Jelly


Peanut butter

Breakfast bars

Instant breakfast drinks

Place your food donations in the grocery cart by Rally Day, September 13th. With cash donations, we will purchase milk, bread and eggs. Sign up to help us deliver on Sunday, September 20th.

Wednesday, September 16th

11:30 a.m.
Sixty Plus/Minus potluck and program

Sixty Plus begins a new season on Wednesday, September 16 at 11:30 a.m. in the downstairs large fellowship hall. Put a green circle around that date and get set for a rousing, joyous reunion of friends/newcomers. Also bring your questions about fall yard planning.

Our first program features Russell Thorn of R&D Landscaping, a graduate of MSU’s Horticulture School (and just incidentally a grandson of our own Mildred Thorn and Russell’s landscaping company keeps Faith’s lawn cut during the summer months). Are you wondering how to tell an annual from a perennial? Should one prune a tree/bush now or in the spring? Fertilize now or later in the fall? Move a bush now—and how should that be done? And many more areas of interest to you! To give Russell some idea of your questions, you will find a 3 x 5 card at the sign-up sheet on which you might give him one question that would indicate a sample of the range of those he might anticipate. There will be time allotted in his presentation for much give and take as you consider areas of fall decisions and as you plan your spring garden. He and is crew are ready and equipped for a variety of help now or in the future.

An awesome potluck will precede the program with prodigious amounts of mouth-watering dishes from the fabulous cooks of Faith? Let’s have the most delicious potluck ever; bring friends with their treasured dishes, too! Mark your calendar now! See you on the 16th!
Wednesday, September 16th       Joyful Noise Children’s Choir       5:30 p.m.
The Joyful Noise Choir, ages third-sixth grade, will begin meeting with Pastor Ellen on September 16th from 5:30-6:00 p.m.  They will meet at that time every Wednesday there are Trinity and Confirmation classes. The choir will sing in church on the last Sunday of every month. This is a wonderful opportunity for children to be involved in church on a regular basis. Please contact Melinda if you need any further information.
Sunday, September 20th    

  9:00 a.m.   
Conversation Regarding Race

As we prepare for the Community Forum that will take place on Thursday, September 24th, Laura Nelson will be leading an information session regarding issues of race. Please consider joining her for this time of learning and conversation.

Sunday, September 20th cont’d
11:15 a.m.
Mutual Ministry Committee Listening Post in the library

September 23rd
    Own It Every Wednesday Book Group
7:00-8:00 p.m.

Own It challenges readers by asking what it means to really “own” your faith rather than just automatically or blindly following in the footsteps of friends, parents or colleagues and will help you navigate what to do when faith meets real world challenges. Own It is all about the reality that when you take hold of your faith, it’s really God’s love that takes hold of you. Please let Rita know before September 13 if you would like her to order the book for you. The cost is $8.00. For ages 13 and above.
Thursday, September 24th at 7:00 p.m.

Community Forum on Race, Ethnicity and Culture

Faith Lutheran Church will be hosting a Community Forum on Thursday evening, September 24th at 7:00 p.m.  This forum will be moderated by Pastor John Schleicher and panelists include—

· Dr. Ron Hall – MSU professor of social science and international lecturer on skin color

· Rev. Linda Gardner – Pastor at The Church of Elohim

· Dr. K S Sripada Raju – Bharatiya Temple of Lansing

· Karen Keyworth – Founder and CEO of the Islamic Schools of League of America

Please plan to join us for this very informative evening of discussion.

There are forum information flyers in the fellowship area. Please take a few to distribute to the community.

Sunday, September 27th    Lutheran World Relief Personal Care Kits

With all the natural and man-made disasters around the globe, there is an ongoing need for the personal care kits provided by Lutheran World Relief. The Women of Faith stewardship group has set a goal of putting together 40 kits during August and September in preparation for the October ship date.

Each kit will contain the following items:

· 1 bath-size towel in a dark color

· 1 adult toothbrush

· 1 heavy-duty comb

· 1 pair of nail clippers

· 1 pair of shoelaces

· 2 bath-size bars of Ivory soap

A display board and collection box is in the fellowship area. Thank you for your help in this project. Contact Charlotte Rasmussen if you have questions.

October 4, 11 and 18, 9:00 a.m.   Book Study—Race Relations and Culture

Laura Nelson and members of the Community Forum Planning Committee will be hosting a book study. This study will take place on three consecutive Sundays—October 4, 11 and 18. If you are interested in participating in this study and wish to read the books, please sign the narthex sheet. The books we will be reading are—

1.  “The Church Enslaved” by Tony Compolo and Michael Battle 


(Fortress Press)  $3.49 on Amazon

2.  “Between the World and Me” by Ta-Nehisi Coates


$14.40 on Amazon

You may purchase the books directly from Amazon or we can order them for you.

NEW HELPING HANDS MINISTRY

The Helping Hands ministry at Faith Lutheran Church focuses on aiding local residents with household tasks or repairs that they have either financial or physical difficulty performing. Examples of potential work include fixing a broken window, repairing a deck or porch, fall cleanup or simply helping to clean out a closet or change a light bulb.

We are currently looking for residents in the community who could benefit from our services; no request is too small. Please contact David Baker

davidabaker88@gmail.com for more information or if you know of a person in need or you would like to volunteer to help out.
FRAGRANCE FREE FACILITY
We have members, friends and guests who have sensitivities and/or allergic reactions to various fragrances. It is a complex issue with a variety of triggering agents and physical reactions. Therefore, we do not use highly fragrant flowers or products in our church building.

We kindly request that when you will be at church that you try to not use personal products (fragrances, colognes, lotions, powders, deodorants, shaving and hair products and other similar items) that are perceptible to others that might cause an adverse reaction. Other fragrant products (scented candles, potpourri, incense and similar items) should also not be brought into the church building.

Thank you for helping us provide a comfortable environment for our Faith family, friends and guests with sensitivities and allergies in which to join us in worship and fellowship.

CHRISTIAN EDUCATION AND YOUTH ANNOUNCEMENTS

2015-16 Sunday School Teachers needed one Sunday a month
We need teachers for one Sunday a month for ages preschool (3-5 years) and Trinity (4th-6th grades). The lessons are planned for you and are very easy to follow and present. You do not have to have a teaching background, it does not require a weekly commitment and it is a great way to become involved at the church. Please let Melinda Schultz know at mrsjas305@sbcglobal.net.
Sunday School Snacks Needed
We are in need of snacks for the new school year for the children during their lessons. However, due to possible allergies, please do not bring in any nut products or products made in a factory that also manufactures nut products. Thank you for supporting the Sunday School program.

Animal crackers, pretzels, popcorn, graham crackers, Goldfish, fruit snacks (no roll-ups, gushers, etc., please), trail mix crackers, mini-muffins.

Tent Set-Up Assistance needed

  Sept. 12th, 11:30 a.m.

We need assistance to set up the tent for our Rally Day picnic. We will be setting it up on Saturday, September 12th at 11:30 a.m.  If we have a lot of hands, the set up is quick and relatively painless.

High School (Youth Group) Parent Meeting
  Sept. 13th, 12:00 p.m.
On Rally Day, September 13th, there will be an information meeting for the high school parents and youth at 12:00 p.m. in the music room (next to the library). We will be discussing calendars, mission trip, fundraising, etc.
Trinity and Confirmation Meeting

    Sept. 16th, 6:00 p.m.
On the first Trinity and Confirmation night on Wednesday, September 16th, there will be an information meeting for parents and children regarding calendars, acolyting and other important aspects of this program. Dinner will be offered from 6:00-6:30 p.m. for everyone with the meeting beginning directly afterwards.

Parish Education Meetings
Parish Ed meetings will be held after church service on the second Sunday of each month.
COMMUNITY ANNOUNCEMENTS
LUTHERAN SOCIAL SERVICES OF MICHIGAN
SERVICE/PARTNERSHIP OPPORTUNITIES

Companion Care

The people LSSM serves are in need of volunteers who can come to Alison House on a regular basis, play games, go for walks, make dinners, etc. There are a few residents at Alison House who do not work and only leave the building when someone is accompanying them. Some of the residents would just like someone to talk to and interact with them. All of the residents are physically disabled and are in need of some type of companion care. Please contact Jessica Cage at 517-323-4222 or jcage@lssm.org.

Home Goods for Refugees

In order to help refugees effectively establish homes in our communities, they need home goods of their own. These new neighbors are in need of small things like toilet paper, silverware and band aids. Please contact Michelle Haskell at 517-827-5170 or mhask@lssm.org.
Refugee Support Families

LSSM is currently looking for a home for four siblings from Afghanistan who are living in a refugee camp overseas. We feel that we can really serve these kids well—we just need a home for them. See the flyer posted on the hallway bulletin board. Please contact Katy Dewar at 517-827-5106 or kdewa@lssm.org.
TACO DINNER FUNDRAISER                                               September 24th
A delicious taco dinner fundraiser will be served from 6-7:45pm on Thursday, September 24 at Redeemer Church in Lansing. All-you-can-eat tacos, refried beans, Mexican rice, beverages and dessert. $8/adult; $7/senior citizen age 60+, $3/child under 10 years. Everyone is welcome. No reservation necessary. Carry-out available. Redeemer Church is located at 2727 West Holmes Road in Lansing (south of Mt. Hope, between Pleasant Grove and Catherine). For more information: 517-882-8000 or janhite@sbcglobal.net. RedeemerLansing.com.
SHARED PREGNANCY GOLF SCRAMBLE                       September 24th
Play golf and support a good cause on Saturday, September 26th at Centennial Acres in Sunfield (20 miles west of Lansing). Sign up as an individual or as a team, $80/golfer.

You will also receive a voucher for a free round of 18 holes with cart from Centennial Acres when you register and pay online. This event will benefit Shared Pregnancy, a faith-based women’s center located in downtown Lansing for over 32 years. Shared Pregnancy supports women in unexpected or challenging pregnancies, as well as families with young children. 

There is a flyer posted on the hallway bulletin board or go to golfoutingpro.com/event/sharedpregnancygolf.
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To make disciples for Jesus Christ. . .

. . .we Gather in faith for worship, prayer,

study and fellowship

. . .we Equip the people of God with a faith

that works in real life

. . .we Serve the world in the name of Jesus Christ
Email
faith@faithlutheranokemos.org

Facebook

facebook.com/faithlutheranokemos

Websites

Faith Lutheran Church ≈ www.faithlutheranokemos.org

North/West Lower Michigan Synod ≈ www.mittensynod.org

Evangelical Lutheran Church in America ≈ www.elca.org
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